
 

 

North College Park Neighborhood Association 

Minutes of the Board Meeting held on June 3, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by Janice at 6:38 pm.  Attendees included John and Phyllis Slaughter, 

Doug Freeman, Linda Brown, Charlie Warner, Don and Vicki Bean, Robert Grinsfelder and Janice 

Gromadin. 

The May minutes were approved on a motion by Charlie and 2nd by John. 

Don reported that our total income is $5057.61.  

Vicki reported that our total membership is 122 with 3 new members since the last meeting.  We have 

100 flag participants in the neighborhood. 

A discussion of the 4th of July event resulted in the plan to conduct a parade beginning on Rainbow 

and following a route that crosses Briarcrest, turns left at Palomar and right on Windsong, ending at 

Glenville Park.  The parade will include vehicles as well as children on bikes, in wagons and walking.  

Participants will gather in front of Janice’s home at 10 am with the parade starting at 10:30 am.   

Prizes will be awarded for the best adult, child and pet costumes.  Post parade there will be a 

gathering in the park with TJ’s Food Truck and several games.  Phyllis will provide a spreadsheet with 

assignments including Doug as the emcee, John obtaining the parade permit, Vicki staffing the 

membership table, and Phyllis as the photographer. We need a couple of young Moms to coordinate 

the games. Promotion will include two emails including the newsletter, Facebook posts, and a flyer 

with a printing deadline of June 21 and to the block captains by the 25th.  We will also place patriotic 

bows by the 25th.  There will be a planning meeting on June 28th, 7 pm at the Slaughters.   

Janice reported that she met with Justin Scofield, the Jess Harben Community liaison regarding some 

possible events to support the school.  A Back to School event or supply drive.  It was also suggested 

that he be contacted to help promote the 4th of July event. 

Although there were several challenges with the posting of the flags, we decided to do it one more 

time and evaluate after that.  Charlie emphasized the need to work in pairs.   

We discussed having our Annual meeting in September possibly at Amigo’s.  We also discussed the 

lack of interest in the Backyard Tour. 

Phyllis will check with the man interested in doing curb address painting at a reduced rate and we may 

will include that information in the newsletter.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

Submitted by Robert Grinsfelder 

 


